Chairman’s Annual Report 2022/23
At the time of writing, the Parish Council is without a Chairman. I am writing this report in my capacity of Vice-Chair.  I would like to thank Chris for all his hard work and diligence with which he performed his duties as Chairman. 
This is a summary of what your Parish Council has achieved in the last 12 months:-
· Following feedback from residents, we launched a new more modern, up to date website at www.hopton-on-seapc.info  The website contains a lot of information regarding facilities in the village, latest road closures, events, what we do, copies of minutes, policies and financials. We continue to provide updates to the Hopton Residents Facebook page. 
· Carried out major repairs to underground pipework at the Pavilion Building, replaced a faulty and dangerous man-hole cover and fixed urinals and toilet seats.  We continue to support Hopton Harriers FC who use the field and building.
· Organised a Skateboarding, BMX, Scooter all day event at the Recreation Ground in conjunction with King Ramps. This was a free, well attended, event and will be taking place again this year on 19 August 2023. Thank you to the sponsors of both events.  Urgent repairs to the skatepark were carried out in 2022. 
· We helped organise the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee celebration at the Recreation Ground, in conjunction with Carol and Ian Wall and their supporters.  The Parish Council secured a substantial amount of Lottery Funding and made we made a donation towards the cost of the event. Parish Cllrs. manned the entrances to the field throughout the day, along with the main raffle table.
· Donations were made to groups in the village to assist with running costs, organisation of events and sponsorship.  These included the Cutting Crew (looking after the churchyard), Hopton Residents Events Committee (QPJ, Carols around the Ruins, Party in the Park) and Hopton Harriers FC (football kit). 
· Purchased and planted a Christmas Tree at the Millennium Garden which was lit up for the Christmas period.  The tree is thriving and will create a festive feeling in the village for years to come.
· Facilitated a meeting for residents and representatives from Haven to talk about proposed changes to the Haven site.
· Gathered comments from residents at a Parish Council meeting regarding the Draft Local Plan. Your comments were all submitted to GYBC Planning for their consideration.  We await the next stage of the Local Plan and will keep residents up to date with information on the Draft Local Plan.
· Survey of all trees in the Millennium Garden, resulting in work to four Oak trees to make them safe.  Tree work at the Recreation Ground. 
· Village wide survey regarding use of developers money held by GYBC to be used on recreational facilities.  Following feedback from residents, a project bid has been submitted to upgrade St. Clare Court play area with new equipment and seating.
· The purchase of recycled leather bookmarks for all pupils at Hopton CE Primary School to celebrate HRH King Charles 111 Coronation. These will be gifted to the school in early May 2023.
· Organised three village litter picks throughout the year.
· Delivered Village News magazine to all homes in Hopton, free of charge, on a monthly basis, to keep everyone informed of what is going on in the community.
· Dealt with numerous planning applications as consultee, reporting dog fouling and fly tipping, faulty street lights, pot holes and grass cutting to GYBC/NCC.
· Worked closely with Hopton’s County and Borough Cllrs.  They have supported the Parish Council and residents in many ways over the year.
· A huge thank you to all volunteers who help us on a regular basis with the SAM2 camera, delivery of Village News, regular litter picks etc.  We really appreciate your help. Thank you also to the sponsors of the planters around the village and to the contract gardener for all his hard work in keeping the Millennium Garden and planters looking healthy.
Thank you to all Parish Cllrs. who have given their time freely to help the community.  Finally, a big thank you to our Parish Clerk, Julie, who continues to be a great source of information and knowledge. 
Cllr. Jan Windsor-Luck, Vice-Chairman, Hopton-on-Sea Parish Council.   
April 2023.
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